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Dear All Participants

Sudan is a vast country occupying nearly 2,505 810 sgk. Land
distribution is about 2.376 million sqk.m. However the water
distribution is about 129,810 sqkm. The climate is tropical in the South
arid desert in north, rainy season (April to October). The land use
distribution as following: arable land 5%, permanent crops: 46%, forests
and woodland 19%. The irrigated land is about 19,460 sqkm. Obviously the
environment seems to be as in adequate supplies of potable water,
wildlife population threading by excessive hunting, soil erosion,
desertification.
Wide areas of Sudan are characterized by shortage of water. Many water
resources project, although technical and economical successful, have
enlarged inequality and failed to reached and benefit the poor, and most
important failed to be sustainable in the long run, due to lack of
maintenance and proper operation.
In many areas in Sudan, particularly in Western and Eastern Sudan, there
is a rather serious problem of water supply with regard to both quantity
and quality. To provide a adequate water supply attention is now being
directed towards the utilization of ground water potentialities of these
areas. In Sudan rainfall is limited and seasonal, and the availability
and continuity of supply during the long dry season depend on collection
and storage capacity of surface water reservoirs as on well as ground
water abstraction e.g. ( Darfur area) Western Sudan the idea of hafirs
came first from natural depression, in which the water is collected
during  wet season, to be used for a period of time after rainy season.
In 1988 Darfur area was affected heavily by drought and desertification
as result of failure water resource management and absent of government
administrative supervision. The villages usually established without
planning coordination with authority responsibility of natural
resources. Another socio-economic factor is the misused of natural
pastures which lead to over -grazing, and here land will be exposed to
desert creeping. Administrative factors can be expressed as a result of
absence of effective supervision system over, forests and pastures where
the land tenure system in the effected area is characterizes by a
communal ownership organized by local traditional leaders who lack the
sufficient knowledge of the use of natural resources and have no plan
for development.

Gender role and responsibility:-

Women in western Sudan more free than women in other areas in Sudan.
Women work more than men. They participate in both agriculture and Non
agriculture activities and work more intensively for longer hours,
house-construction, trading, handcraft and other economic activities.
Division of labour between women and men in Western Sudan should be
revised; because women are work loaded.
Women in Western region play a greater and varied role in subsistence
economy and society their roles include cultivation, pastoral and animal
husbandry activities, fetching water, marketing of the product of animal
husbandry, handcrafts and selling of diary products this in addition to
other responsibility of birth to children and rearing them, food
preparation, fuel and water collection.
In fact that the decision making is only belong to the men of community
where the obligation and responsibility are divided. The decision making
is very patriarchy. On the hands of the husband and father. Financially
decision is belong to male.   
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